 CURRICULUM COMMITTEE [DRAFT]

Minutes

April 3 2015
Present:
Dustin Bare Lars Campbell, Debra Carino, Lynda Ellingsen (recorder), Jackie Flowers,

Kate Gray, Terry Mackey, Brenda Marks, Guadalupe Martinez (acting chair), Lilly Mayer, 

Andy Mingo, Steffen Moller, Nicole Rosevear, Kandie Starr (for Sarah Steidl)
Not Present:
Matthew Altman, Dave Bradley, Sue Caldera, Trevor Dodge, Bev Forney, Jil Freeman, 

Sue Goff, Kurt Lewandowski, Phillip King, Mike Mattson (chair), Tracy Nelson, 


Cynthia Risan, Laurette Scott, Tara Sprehe, Shelly Tracy
I. Welcome & Introductions—Lupe Martinez
II. Minutes


February and March minutes were approved

Action:
Committee approved February 6 minutes.

Action:
Committee approved March 6 minutes.
III. Consent Agenda, April 3—Lupe Martinez

Item #1: Reviewed Outlines 


Action:
Committee approved Consent Agenda

Consent Agenda, March 20 (electronic voting)


The committee took an electronic vote to approved so the Curriculum Office could process some needed 


changes and new courses.   That Consent Agenda came back for official business meeting “approval”


Item #1: Course Number/Prefix Change


Item #2: Course Title Change


Item #3: Course Credit/Hours Change


Item #4: Reviewed Outlines


Action:
Committee approved Consent Agenda

IV. Informational items


Question was raised for discussion:  When sequenced outlines are submitted for review and come forward at 

the same time, how best should we deal with reviewing those outlines?  What should we expect to see when 


they are all the same outline?  Even when the outline is the same, should the student learning outcomes be 


“ramped up” of skills levels?  Faculty were encouraged to look at their outlines and the student learning  

outcomes in particular.  The content should show the subtle differences---sometimes being very generic in the 


outline or having all courses in the group show the identical outline is not always helpful for showing the intent 


of the learning in a course.

Further discussion/comments:


1.
Committee members thought it would be helpful to have New Curriculum Committee member orientation.


2.
Would be helpful for outline discussion to occur at the Department Chairs training


3
Would be helpful for the Guidebook to be expanded on what is an effective outline?


4.
Need trainings.


5.
Need a mentoring program.


6.
Need a link on the Online opening screen to the Guidebook.

7.
Should we also discuss this further at a future Committee meeting?


8.
Should the Guidebook be set up with Moodle components to help faculty in revising/creating outlines?


Action:
The Committee approved a subcommittee consisting of: Terry Mackey (Lead), Dustin Bare, 




Kate Gray, Nicole Rosevear, to meet to address the comments from today’s discussion and 




to report back at a future Curriculum Committee meeting.
V. Old Business
1. AGS degree draft—
At the March 6 meeting, the AGS subcommittee brought forward a revised AGS degree draft.  The subcommittee is back today seeking approval for the draft.  Basically, the subcommittee revised the 

AGS degree to show more breath of courses.  The intent was to make it a more foundational degree, gateway degree to other degrees we offer.  Since the discussion at the March 6 meeting, changes to this draft seeking approval is MTH-080 was added to the degree and MFG-109 for computer competency.  The AGS degree is certainly part of the AAOT degree but the College is not limited to just using Gen Ed courses.  We could include courses that are college level but not Gen Ed certified.  

Action:
The Committee voted and approved the AGS subcommittee to continue developing the 


AGS degree by looking at what other courses could be added to make it more effective


for students.  (The example cited for this vote was adding PSY-101 to the AGS degree)

Action:
Another motion was approved for the AGS subcommittee to look at assessment and to 


come back to a future meeting with a recommendation for the full committee to vote on.

Action:
The Committee approved the AGS draft and for the approved draft to go into the 2015-16 


catalog.
VI. New Business
1. New Courses

ESL Department, Suzanne Munro
 
PIE-091B, 
PIE Study Skills First Year Winter.  These courses are intensive English courses for our 


International students.  Many of those students are not yet at the level for them to transition 

into our credit classes.

Action:
Committee approved.
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